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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, November 19, 2009 for a regular meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, and members of the public.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.
Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the November 5th and November 12th minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation Update
Mrs. Duncan handed out the draft 2009 property tax schedule brochure and the Board discussed the revisions. Mr. McMullan notified everyone of the hearing concerning the temporary collections order and that the temporary bills would be mailed on November 20th. Mr. McMullan briefly discussed that the appeal to the Department of Revenue would be sent today. 

Mr. McMullan reported on the private meeting that he and Mr. Peck attended with members from the Board of Commissioners at the county attorney’s office and the challenges the Board of Assessor will face. Meeting was held at the invitation of the Board of Commissioners with no quorum present from either board. 

Mapping

No additional updates have been received from ITOS since last Wednesday’s (11/11/09) update and Mrs. Duncan is planning to take approximately 100 more parcels for ITOS for work.

Chief Appraiser’s Report

Mrs. Duncan gave the Board members an assessor’s timeline for building a digest. Mr. McMullan asked Mrs. Duncan to verify that there are no previous years appeals remaining. Letters have been mailed out to property owners whose conservation use valuations will be expiring at the end of the year. Also the personal property forms will be scheduled to go out the week after Christmas.
The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Wednesday, November 25th, at 9:00 A.M due to Thanksgiving holidays. 
There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
